
 

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія Пресв. Є 

вхаристії  
505 Watt St. - ‘at the corner of Watt & Munroe’ 
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Tel: 204.667.8866    Email: heparish@gmail.com 

Fax: 204.668.2024    Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 
 

Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St. Tel: 204.654.4786 
Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave. Tel: 204.661.5240 

Hall Rentals: 204.880.1334 

23 August 2015 23Серпня 2015 р. 

LITURGICAL SERVICES 
Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 
    Summer Schedule:  10:00 AM Ukrainian/

Українська  & English/Англійська 

Weekdays - Будні  (see back page) 

  Confessions - Сповідь                Baptisms - Хрещення 
Prior to every Divine Liturgy                  Contact the pastor 

Weddings - Вінчання 

   Contact the pastor 9-12 months in advance 

* occasionally subject to change—see back page 

SESSION VI OF 

THE PATRIARCHAL 

SOBOR BEGINS 

THIS WEEK! 

        An estimated 300 delegates from 
every Ukrainian Catholic jurisdiction 
around the world (every eparchy, 
exarchate and countries under the 
guidance of a Vistator) will gather in 
the historic Ukrainian city of Ivano-
Frankivsk to participate in the Sobor 
(i.e. council) that will discuss the 
“Vibrant Parish - The Place to 
Encounter the Living Christ!” . We 
have been slowly implementing the 
goals of the Vibrant Parish initiative 
here in the Archeparchy of Winnipeg. 
However, the Synod of Bishops of our 
Church asked that all bishops convene 
a local sobor in the territory within their 
care in the year 2014 and that an all-

church sobor would be held later in 2015 so that we could all share our successes and needs and learn about the 
situation in all parts of the world. The goal is to study the results of our eparchial sobors, find similarities, note 
differences and yet draft a plan and set goals that would move our entire Ukrainian Catholic Church forward in 
today’s world, according to the Will of God. By the grace of God, all delegations (which will be lead by their 
respective Bishops)  including our small delegation from Winnipeg, will learn much and return with clear goals 
and renewed enthusiasm to share with us. Please pray that the Sobor will not only be a successful event and 
wonderful inspiration for the participants, but especially an event that will bring the Light of Christ to all the 
corners of the Earth where our brothers and sisters live, worship and Evangelize.    



 

Voting means using your judgment  
Exercising the right to vote means making enlightened and well-thought-out judgments about the choices available. There 
are times, however, when these choices may prove very difficult. The Church reminds us that “in this context, it must be 
noted also that a well-formed Christian conscience does not permit one to vote for a political program or an individual law 
in which the fundamental content of faith and morals is replaced by the introduction of proposals differing from this 
content or opposing it.”  

It is a sign of a healthy community when informed and responsible citizens engage in an ongoing dialogue on major social 
issues with their political leaders. This is precisely the kind of community we should strive to support and develop. No less 
is expected of us, since we are all called to be truly responsible for one another, especially for the most vulnerable 
members of our society. 

Examples of the application of Catholic moral and social teaching  

This is one example of how Catholic moral and social teaching is to be applied. They do not constitute a political platform 
but a magnifying glass by which to analyze and evaluate public policies and programs. 

1.  Respect for life and human dignity: from conception to natural death 

Choosing life means: 

Demanding the right to life for even the smallest among us – the human embryo and the foetus – since they too belong to 
the human family, while also providing assistance to pregnant women facing difficulties;  

Respecting the life and dignity of the dying, accompanying them until their natural death and promoting greater access to 
palliative care;  

Raising our voices against practices like physician-assisted suicide and euthanasia, which deny the intrinsic value of 
human life, endanger the lives of vulnerable people, and threaten to morally compromise medical professionals; 

Protecting all persons from being exploited by biomedical technologies; 

Rejecting capital punishment;  

Defending and caring for individuals in all circumstances, beginning with the poorest and most vulnerable; 

Supporting and accompanying individuals with disabilities, the elderly, the sick, the poor and those who are suffering. 

  What do the political parties say about these issues? What positions are the candidates taking? 
 
August 2015 
 
Episcopal Commission for Justice and Peace -  Conference of Catholic Bishops at www.cccb.ca.  

Campaign Life Coalition has put out their list of pro-life candidates for Manitoba with regard to the October 19 federal election. 
[ www.campaignlifecoalition.com ] Their conclusion at this point seems to be that these are the only candidates that have voted pro-
life in the House or have clearly stated that they will do so. Perhaps if someone can add to this information – especially with other 
candidates - it would be of help to voters who want to vote according to their Ukrainian Catholic conscience. 
 Candidate                             Riding                                                Political Party 
  
Lawrence Toet                      Elmwood-Transcona                         Conservative 
David Reimer                        Kildonan-St.Paul                              Christian Heritage 
Jim Bell                                 Kildonan-St. Paul                              Conservative 
Candice Bergen                    Portage-Lisgar                                  Conservative 
Jerome Dondo                      Portage-Lisgar                                  Christian Heritage 
Ted Falk                                Provencher                                       Conservative 
James Bezan                        Selkirk-Interlake-Eastman                Conservative 
Scott Miller                            Winnipeg Centre                               Christian Heritage 
Gordon Giesbrecht               Winnipeg-South                                Conservative 
Francois Catellier                  St.Boniface-St.Vital                          Conservative 

Feast of the Beheading of John the Baptist (August 29th) 
St. John the Baptizer was the last of the prophets, uniting the Old and the New Testaments. On 
August 29th is celebrated the last major feast of the church year, the martyrdom of John at the 
hands of Herod Antipas. John had condemned the marriage of Herod to Herodias, the wife of his half
-brother. The Gospel of Matthew records the beheading of John at the request of the young 
daughter of Herodias, and the Roman historian Josephus also relates how Herod ordered his death 
because of his great popularity and the King's fear of an uprising of the people. 
Celebration of the feast of the Beheading of John the Baptist dates to the fourth century A.D., 
correlating to the first finding of his head. Following his martyrdom, his disciples took and buried his 
body, but his head, which had been irreverently discarded by Herodias, was secretly taken by the 
venerable Joanna and buried on the Mount of Olives, where it remained forgotten for centuries. 
During the reign of Constantine the Great, John appeared to two monks in a dream and revealed the 
location of his head. It was unearthed, but later hidden and lost again. 
It was discovered again in 452 A.D., again thanks to John appearing in a dream, and this time transferred to Constantinople. 
During the Iconoclastic wars of the 8th century it was hidden in Comana of Asia Minor, where John Chrysostom had died. It 
was discovered for the third time in 857 during the reign of Emperor Michael. Finally, during the Fourth Crusade (1204 A.D.) 
It disappeared, allegedly taken by crusaders to the West. At the present time several churches claim its possession, as do 
Muslims, who also honor John as a prophet and believe that his head is interred at the Umayyad Mosque in Damascus, 
Syria.     http://www.eriecountybyzantines.org/sf-beheading-jtb.html 

http://www.cccb.ca/
http://www.campaignlifecoalition.com/


Please remember in your PRAYERS and VISIT: 
 

Ollie Kostiuk, Michael Kostiuk, Fr. Eugene Rudachek, Mary Schurko, Tena Lisowick, Alice 
Lapka, Steve Romas, Mary Ann Prociuk, Susan Chomiak, Ally Letwin, Olga Hnatiuk, Angie Hall 
Ted Gierys                                                                     
Misericordia Hospital: William Simcoe 
Riverview: Bill Tataryn, Sharon Williamson   
Holy Family: Ollie Smerek, Nell Lupyrypa, Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk 
Maples Care Home: Julia Parabochy   
Donwood: Kay Laschuk     Red River Place (Selkirk, MB): Irene Drosdoski 

 
Call Deacon Patrick to arrange a visit  204.668.1920.  

Call our priests anytime for a Pastoral or Sacramental visit. 

 
HOLY EUCHARIST BOOK STORE 

A wide range of spiritual and 
inspirational reading… Many 
beautiful gift ideas for Birthdays, 
Weddings, First Holy Communion, 
Baptisms… cards, Icons, Rosaries, 
Chotky & Crosses. 

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE! 
For More Information Contact Liz 

at 204.334.2081 
Living Faith Booklets are now 

available at the bookstore! 
 

 

Important PARISH Contacts 
 

Father Michael  204-654-4157 
Father Edward   204-250-5210 
Deacon Myroslaw 204-589-7592 
Deacon Patrick 204-668-1920 
Parish Council Chair: 
   John Petryshyn 204-667-9403 
Catechism—Coordinator  
    Joan Buchel  204-334-7207 
Altar Servers - Coordinator: 
 Spencer Katerynuk 204-338-4167 
H.E. Youth - President: 
 Damon Fawcett  204-797-0917 
U. C. Brotherhood -President: 
 Ron Aftanas  204-661-0025 
U.C. Women’s League - President: 
 Lydia Firman  204-668-1920 
Knights of Columbus - Grand Knight: 
 Ernie Shume 204-237-9394 
Seniors—President 
    Bernice Hrehirchuk 204-669-2068 
Sunday Rosary - Coordinator: 
 Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 
Bingo/Nevada—President: 
    Matthew Bakan  204-667-8175 
SEE A CONCERN? LET US KNOW! 
Maintenance request forms are in the 

Church, Parish Centre and Parish 
Auditorium. Please fill out the form 

and leave it in the drop box. The P.M. 
committee will get on it...!   

BLUE 
Marian 

Side 
Altar 

The poor souls in 
purgatory. 

RED 
Saviour 

Side 
Altar 

Blessings of good 
health for Bill Simcoe. 

VIGIL LAMPS Aug. 23 - Aug. 29 2015 

THIS WEEK’S READERS: 

10:00 AM 

 
Carlyle Hoffman 

10:00 AM 
 

Helen Mazur 

THIS WEEK’S USHERS 

10:00 AM 

 

Seomon Hrushovetz 

Joan Lewandosky 

 

 

 

10:00 AM 

 

Morris Mazur 

Matthew Bakan 

1. Envelopes $1125.00 

2. Open Collection $8.50 

3. Vigil Lights $70.70 

4. Van Donation $5.00 

5. Charity Fund  
(HE K of C) 

$100.00 

  
Total this 

week 
$1309.20 

Miraculous Icon 
Will be in the home of 

Katernyk Family. 

call  
Evelyn Tymchuk @204-667-6791. 

Please call if you would like to 
have the ICON in your home! 

Жертводавство  
“

2015 

Canon Luhovy Assembly 
Of the Knights of Columbus 

Educational Foundation 
The purpose of this foundation is to 
assist any member of our Ukrainian 
Catholic community who is enrolled in a 
University or Seminary program or a Catholic 
school or a special educational program. 
Application forms are available at the 
Parish office. Deadline is September 30,2015

Holy Eucharist UCWLC - Bursary 
Committee 
The Holy Eucharist UCWLC is once 
again accepting applications for 
their bursary. Any student who is a member 
of our Parish and is enrolled in a university, 
college or catholic high school may apply. 
Applications are available at the parish 
office. The deadline for the applications is 
September 30, 2015. 

Holy Eucharist “Annual 
Pickerel Fish Fry” Friday, 
September 18, 2015. 
Doors open at 4:00 pm **Cash Bar, 
Supper served from 5:30 pm to 7:00 pm. 
Tickets: Adults $15, Children 7-12 -  $7, 
Children 6 + under -  FREE! 
The “Fish Fry” committee is asking all 
parishioners to come out and volunteer 
and have some FUN!! Also anyone who 
would like to donate prizes or monies for 
the auction which will be held at the fish 
fry are to please contact John at 204-667
-9403, Ernie at 204-237-9394 or Shirley 
at 204-668-1485 

 Registration dates: 
August 26 
September 1, 2 15 & 
16, 2015 -  6:30 pm, 
590 Alverstone 
Street. 

Register online by August 25th 
and receive $25 off your annual 
fees!! 
For more information call 204-
942-6268 or visit the website at 
www.zoloto.mb.ca 



Weekly Liturgical Service 

 

 
24 August, Monday 
 Independence Day in Ukraine 

27 August, Thursday 
 7:00 pm - Parish Pastoral Council meeting -  Parish 
 Centre multi-purpose room. 
28 August, Friday 
 7pm-10pm—”High Profile” band will be performing 
 at the Zabava on Corydon. (corner of Corydon & 
 Hugo). 
13 September, Sunday 
 St. Joseph’s Parish Seniors bus trip. Bus will be 
 leaving at 12 noon going to the Pansy, MB “Fall 
 Supper”. Total ticket price $35 which includes your 
 meal!  For tickets call Phyllis—204-334-1127 
13 September, Sunday 
 9 am -  3 pm - K of C sponsored “Farmer’s Market”, 
 fresh veggies!! Lubov SSMI Foundation, 1085 Main 
                                                          St. 
18 September, Friday 
 12:30 pm—Tee off—St. Anne Ukrainian Catholic  
            Parish 4th Annual Golf Tournament. call Parish  
            office at 204-667-9588.  
  

            4:00 Doors open. Holy Eucharist “Annual  
 Pickerel Fish Fry” Tickets are $15 each  
 (adults), $7 each (Children 7-12), under 6 
 FREE!! Get Tickets from Bernice 204-669-2068 
 or Tony 204-667-0711 
Sept-18-19-20, Dr. Carol Razza, psychotherapist and 
 fulltime faculty member of St. Vincent de Paul 
 seminary in Florida, will speak on the theme 
 "Reclaiming Your Inheritance". Conference will 
 include Eucharistic celebration, plus talks on 
 spiritual warfare, new age, and she will conduct a 
 school of Healing. There will also be a breakfast 
 with her testimony (call for advance breakfast 
 tickets). Free will love offering.  
 For more information call 204-895-7544 or 
 email ccrs@catholicrenewalservices.com or 
 website http://www.catholicrenewalservices.com 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Порядок Богослужінь 

 

health for Stella 
                      Laskowich, By Margaret Chemerika

health for Ted     
                                                   Gierys, By the K of C 

+Stan Evanyshyn, By Tony Hendricks

40 days +Wes Liwiski, By  wife  
                                    Frances & Family 
5:30 pm—Vespers

For the health of 
Pearl Tymofichuk, By her prayer partner

Father Michael will be away August 23 to 
September 4, 2015. He will be attending the SOBOR 
in Ukraine with Metropolitan Lawrence and 
Monsignor Buyachok, please keep them in your 
prayers.  

Please pray that the Lord would richly bless the 
upcoming Patriarchal SOBOR on the Vibrant Parish 
that will be held this summer in the city of Ivano-
Frankivsk, Ukraine. August 24-28, 2015.  

www.archeparchy.ca 

tel:204-895-7544
mailto:ccrs@catholicrenewalservices.com
http://www.catholicrenewalservices.com/

